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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc. (CSF)
Executive Board Meeting

June 26th, 2019
6:00 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Syed Hussain, President 



Deanne Lawrence, Vice President




Lisa Terlecky, Treasurer



Michael Comperatore, Secretary
Lesia Comperatore, Director
Chris Weiland, Vision Management
Absent:

None.

Homeowners Present:  Julius Prescod, 54 AW.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President, Syed Hussain, at 6:01 pm.
Homeowner Comment:  Julius Prescod attended the meeting to discuss and listen to the Board’s comments regarding the proposed Rules and Regulations amendments and the Collection Policy.  President Syed Hussain thanked him for attending and began by discussing the lawn length, noise ordinance, and collection policy.  

Mr. Prescod asked how the lawn length would be regulated and if it would be enforced by the yearly walkabout.  The six-inch lawn length policy will be added to lawn care in the walkabout checklist, and will be otherwise used in response to homeowner complaints.
Mr. Prescod also stated that he is concerned that the new Collection Policy will not be strict enough to deter chronically late homeowners.  The Board took this under advisement and relayed that the current Collection Policy requires a meeting with the Board before fees can be assessed, and that regardless of deterrents, it is typically the same homeowners who are late with their dues each quarter.

Lastly, Mr. Prescod asked the Board if they were planning on removing the section in the rules regarding pets, 3.1, since it was not clear in the proposed rules.  The Board assured Mr. Prescod that they had no such intention and would review the proposed rules to make sure the verbiage was clear.     
Minutes:  The minutes from May were approved unanimously and immediately posted to the CSF website.  
Financial Report

Through May we have consumed 38.5% of our budget for the year which is slightly under the expected 41.7%.
In April, MDC charged the association for water twice in one month.  Chris Weiland of Vision Management will follow up with MDC. The Board revisited and discussed MDC’s monthly unit charges in-depth. Currently, MDC charges $170.48 on a monthly basis, regardless of whether the water is on or not. The Board asked Chris to go back to MDC and further inquire about removing meters to eliminate this charge when water is not in use.  Electric costs have increased from last year; rates from Eversource are high and Lesia Comperatore, Director offered to look into other providers to lock in a lower rate.  Lisa Terlecky, Treasurer, questioned Chris regarding our legal costs this quarter being over budget.  Chris explained that routine legal fees from collections are paid by homeowners and the line item is simply a pass-through for the association.
Manager’s Report
Contractor’s Summer Work:  SJN is spraying weeds on the curbside of all streets, beds, and curb cracks.  The chemical company will return in two weeks to apply fertilizer to our grassy common areas again.  SJN has also agreed to trim the Lilac and Verbena trees at the entrance  at no extra cost to the association. SJN has also settled into a routine mowing schedule.
A homeowner noticed an employee of SJN dumping grass clippings into the brush area near the pond.  Chris discussed this with Sean from SJN and he immediately agreed that this was unacceptable and addressed this with the employee.  In the future, if clippings need to be left on the grounds overnight, they will be in a neat pile, labeled, and will be removed the following day
Irrigation:  Chris will contact MDC again to find out what would be involved in removing our meters and reconnecting them each season, as irrigation costs continue to rise.  He will also contact MDC to turn our valves on (no additional cost) so that they are ready for when we begin to water.  The Board plans to begin watering when the season becomes dry.  The watering schedule will be twice a week for 30 minutes each session.  To reduce irrigation costs, only the following grassy zones will be watered:  the entrance and the islands on Spring Hill, Spice Bush, and the right side of Arrowwood. 
LED Replacement Bulbs for Streetlights:  No updates available. Chris continues to be in contact with Eversource and will update the Board.
Union Bank Signature Card:  The signature card has been signed and returned.  
Bush Pruning: Chris was asked to solicit quotes for Bush Pruning. Leafing Out has served well in the past. The charge from them would be $60/hr to prune bushes. An estimated $35 would be charged to prune one lilac.

2019 Spring Walkabout:  Since it was a nice day, the walkabout was performed on foot.  The Board would like to thank Louise Moran and Lisa Terlecky for taking the time to perform the walkabout with Chris from Vision Management.  The members of the walkabout again utilized the checklists that were created last year in the interest of increased objectivity and consistency.  25 letters will be sent out this year asking homeowners to address issues found during the walkabout, 16 of which were recurring issues from the previous year.  7 thank you letters were sent to acknowledge the improvements that homeowners have made from the previous year.

Emergency Road Repair:  On this year’s walkabout, a failing road area was found in the road near the beginning of Arrowwood.  The hole tunnels through to the catch basin which is also in need of repair.  In addition to this hole and catch basin, Chris advised there are other minor repairs needed on Arrowwood to ensure preservation of the road.  These are large cracks that will become potholes if not addressed.  Chris received quotes for this repair, and Commercial Asphalt Maintenance provided the best deal.  Chris has worked with this company before and had good experiences. Chris also advised that the quote was very reasonable and a fair price for the work to be performed.  The cost will be $2100 total for the aforementioned repairs.  The Board passed a motion to hire Commercial Asphalt Maintenance to perform the work, and will use the $1500 budgeted for possible crack sealing this year as well as $600 from our emergency fund to cover the costs.
Tax Payment: The CPA that files the association taxes, paid taxes at the State level instead of to the IRS Federal level. The CPA made the correct payment to the IRS by electronic means. If there are any IRS penalties/fines, the CPA said he would cover those costs. The CPA also was able to get a refund from CT for the mispaid fees, Vision has the check from CT.

Ryefield Hollow Cables: The matter of exposed cables alongside of North Ryefield Hollow will be address at a future meeting.

Service Requests:  None.
Correspondence Report 


19 SB; new homeowners have not been responding to communications via email or phone and attempted visits by the Welcome Committee, in attempts to welcome them to the community.

42SH; the homeowner claimed that Vision (not Vision Management) was measuring their yard and asked to measure the interior dimensions of their house.  Chris confirmed that this was not our management company, but rather Vision Government Solutions, a company contracted by the Assessor’s Office to perform assessments.  Information regarding this company was added to the website or can be found on the Town of Bloomfield website.


17QR; a noise complaint was received regarding a guest or homeowner’s car radio playing loudly past midnight on several occasions.  Chris communicated this to the homeowner.


54AW; the curb repair performed by SJN’s subcontractor due to plow damage was found to be inadequate.  A proper curb repair for 54AW will be included in the work that Commercial Asphalt Maintenance performs, the costs of which will be covered by SJN.


73AW; the homeowner, while walking on N Ryefield Hollow from SH, was chased by loose dogs from 8SH and bitten in the thigh by one.  The homeowner from 73AW received medical attention and filed a police report.  Chris will follow up with the homeowner at 8SH to ensure that steps have been taking to secure their pets as all residents are responsible for their pets
Committee Reports

Beautification:  $82.76 was spent on spring/summer planting since the last Board meeting.

Covenant:  The Spring walkabout was performed and letters are being drafted.  The Committee also provided its recommendations to the Board regarding the proposed changes to the Rules and Regulations..

Welcome:  None.
Summer Newsletter

The Summer Newsletter was reviewed by the Board and corrections/changes were given to Syed to compile.  Some Board members have noticed signs on homeowners’ properties advertising a roof repair company.  Company signs are only allowed to be placed on the homeowner’s property while work is being performed and must be taken down immediately following completion of work.  Chris will contact homeowners with company signs to remind them of this rule, and it will also be included in the newsletter. 
Watering Schedule & Start Up

As previously discussed, Chris will contact Eversource again to inquire about costs to remove meters so that the association is not charged a monthly fee for simply having meters in place while water is not running. The charge is roughly $170.48/month just to have the meters in place. Furthermore, the Board has agreed to not turn on the water yet until it is necessary but asked that the proper steps are taken to have the water and irrigation systems ready for when it is time. The agreed upon schedule will be half an hour, twice a week on Tuesday and Saturdays.
Rules Update (Collections Policy)


The Board received thorough comments and recommendations from Louise Moran and Jeff Olmstead.  A significant portion of time was spent going through all suggestions point by point, and some changes were made due to these recommendations.  The Board would like to thank Louise and Jeff for their expertise and experience which was invaluable in creating a final draft of the proposed rules update and collections policy.
Investment Options – CD Renewal

A large Certificate of Deposit is set to mature on June 30th. Between the next 7 days, the Board will actively look for CD options with the highest rate of return that do not exceed a one year term. The Board is mindful that road repavement plans are slated for mid-2020.

Lawn Care Review

Lawn length proposed Rules were covered under Rule Updates.
Next Meeting:  The Board will not be meeting in July.  The next meeting is on August 28th, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at the Bloomfield Police Department.  **This may change prior to printing, as Deanne can no longer make the Wednesday meetings and is working to see what other nights are available for Chris, BPD and Board Members.
Homeowner Comment Period 2:  None.  
Executive Session:  The Board went into executive session at 7:42 p.m. and concluded executive session at 8:02 p.m.
Discussions for proposed amendments to our Rules and Regulations continued after Executive Session.
The meeting was adjourned with a motion that passed unanimously at 8:48 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Michael Comperatore
Secretary


